Walking our Talk: First Year Students Work on Local Hunger Issues

The vision of the Evergreen MPA program is, to quote Mohandes Gandhi, to “be the change you wish to see in the world.” During the 2007-08 academic year we decided to try something new to fulfill the program vision. As part of their first year core coursework, MPA students in the General cohort typically work in small teams on projects of their choosing. For the first time, students and faculty worked together on one issue, with one client organization. First year General cohort students and faculty partnered with one organization, the Hunger Free Thurston County Coalition (HFTC), to provide data to help shape their strategic planning process.
HFTC’s mission is to end hunger in Thurston County by 2012. HFTC is a coalition of local organizations whose missions include complementary strategies for responding to hunger: the Thurston County Food Bank, Garden-Raised Bounty (GRuB), Left-Foot Organics and the Gleaners Coalition, with Temple Beth Hatfiloh as an advisor and partner. This coalition was originally formed to secure a 3-year Community Food Project grant from the US Department of Agriculture to support local food security initiatives such as community garden construction and farm-based youth employment opportunity expansion. 
During the Fall quarter of 2007 students worked in teams to collect information from constituents and stakeholders via interviews to “map” hunger and responses to hunger in Thurston County. In Winter quarter, students developed their project management skills and used the “map” to design a local hunger data gathering strategy. The goal of this strategy was to find the most effective ways ask both rural and urban members of the greater community important questions about hunger, such as: is hunger a relevant issue in our community; what is working now; what projects will help alleviate hunger and malnutrition locally; and what are you willing to do to end hunger? The year culminated in the Spring Quarter with “the Days of Interaction,” during which students organized and facilitated a variety of data gathering efforts, including listening booths at Arts Walk, on-line surveys, and rural outreach in targeted locations. At the end of Spring the students provided HFTC with the results of their work to use as a foundation for future planning. HFTC is currently using the data provided by MPA to continue with their strategic planning process and determine how to fulfill their noteworthy mission. 
(Many thanks to the “Blue’s News” column in the May 2008 GRUB Newsletter for providing content for this article.)
